THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL Princeton, New Jersey NEWSLETTER

Vol. VI

February 15, 1962

No. 20

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 18th we say "good-by" again to the concert choir. The first concert of the Spring Tour will be at Chagrin Falls, Ohio - 410 miles from Princeton. All concert choir boys will return to school 3:30PM Saturday to load the bus and get ready to sing for a program Saturday evening.

ALUMNI MEETING was held last Saturday in the Loggia. Encountering weather difficulties, the meeting was small and enthusiastic. Attending were Royce Anderson, Allen Ableson, John Bently, Thomas Dick, Travis Bryant, Ronald Naman, and Robert Deane. Mr. Bryant had each alumnus sing. Another meeting has been called for March 3rd - 3:00PM in the Loggia.

STEPHEN FUQUA (11), JOHN HANRIOT (12), ARTHUR STER (13), and WILLIAM PRICE (13) all had birthdays this week. All "birthday boys" received the usual - cake and paddle.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES announced the Spring Meeting of the Board will be held in Columbus, Ohio on May 13th.

VALENTINE DAY PARTY was held at school on Thursday. It was enjoyed by boys and teachers. There was an exchange of cards, games, and refreshments. All agree that the party was a big success.

ASSEMBLY this week heard the three candidates for Secretary-Treasurer position on Student Council. The three candidates are: Bob Withum, Curt Jeschke, and Jim Powers, all of the sixth grade. Mr. Rhine and Mr. Bryant told about the plans for camp this summer.

WASHING MACHINE was given to the school by Bob Withum's grandparents, Mr. & Mrs. Hans Jensen of Highland Park, New Jersey.

HEADMASTER'S LIST for this marking period: Fifth Grade - Kenneth Wilson, Sixth Grade - John Kelsall, Seventh Grade - David Carter and Arthur Ster, Eight Grade - David Soper, Richard Funk, and Michael O'Flaherty.

INTERVIEW SERIES - THE NEWS LETTER

MRS DONALD BRYANT, the sixth grade teacher and wife of our Musical Director, has taught at the Boychoir School for seven years.

She was born near Union City, Ohio in Dark County. She spent her early years in Ohio. Mrs. Bryant has a backelors degree in music education from Capital Univ. in Columbus. She has taken elementary education courses at Trenton State Teachers College. Mrs. Bryant has taught school ten years, the first three were in public school.

Mrs. Bryant now lives in a new home close to the school on Galbreath Drive with her husband and their two sons, Stephen and Travis. Stephen is at the Boychoir School and Travis attends Princeton High School.

Mrs. Bryant's parents still live in Union City, Ohio. Her interests are: music, reading, and gardening. She enjoys her work and wishes to travel someday, "but not to the moon."

Wordell, writers of articles this week - D. Hollander, D. Huggins, C. Danner, J. Bellanca, W. Wexel, and D. Soper.